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CONSTRUCTION PLANS The campus construction and remodeling priorities esta-

AWATT BOARD QKAY blished by the Long-Range Planning Committee and endorsed
by the Instructional Council will be considered by the
LCC Board at tonight's work session starting at 7:30 in
the Board Room.

The Directors will be advised that a decision on the next
phase of campus construction should be made as soon as
possible so that the college can be prepared to begin
construction when the $1.7 million state appropriation
expected in June is received.

If the Board accepts the Planning Committee recommen-
dations, plans will proceed to:(1l) complete the mechanics
and transportation building; (2) remodel some areas in
science: (3) provide space for flight technology; (4) make
additions to health & P.E.; and (5) construct a humanities
building which would house the performing arts department
ard include general classrooms, particularly for social
science and language arts.

PACKWOOD PLANS Oregon Senator Robert Packwood will be making his first

THURSDAY VISIT visit to the LCC campus Thursday and will be talking
informally with staff and students from 1:30-2:40 p.m.
in 301-2 Forum. Arrangements for the senator's visit
here were made by Paul Malm,

MORE MUSCLE NEEDED As of yesterday afternoon, seven students and eight staff
FOR WORK PARTY members had signed up to join Saturday's work party at
Heceta House. Five more volunteers are needed for Jan., 9,
and so far, no one has offered to help out on Saturday,
Jan, 23. How about it? Here's a chance to work off a
little of that extra Christmas accumulation and be of
service to the college. Transportation and lunch will
be provided and you'll probably even have time to run
a couple of miles along the beach.
Sign up by calling the College Facilities Office at

(25000 s
AMIDS WORKSHOP A week-long workshop led by the Area Manpower Institute
SET FOR JAN., 11-15 for the Development of Staff will begin Monday with a

mini-course on individualized instruction.
The workshop is open to all interested staff members
and will include during the week sessions on working
with the disadvantaged, special meetings for administrators, and
special interest sessions (such as "Linking Vocational
Training with General Education").
The workshop will be held at various locations during
the week, There is no registration fee. Further details
will be given in Thursday's Daily.

CLASSIFIED OPENING A secretary II position is open in the Social Science Dept.
Contact Chairman Bill Beals for interview.



HOME ECONOMICS Openings remain in several Home Economics classes for
COURSES OPEN Winter Term, Some students were incorrectly told that
these classes are closed. Still admitting class members
are these courses: Instructional Media (term line 2918-01),
time changed to Tues. 1400-1600; Nutrition (2902-01,02,03);
Child Care and Guidance (2909-02); Organization and Mana-
gement (2919-01); Development in Childhood I (2922-01,02);
and Introduction to Nutrition (2961-01).

COMP 112 The English Department is looking for students who took
TEXTS NEEDED English Composition 112 Winter Term last year and kept the
case book "Designs for Famous Utopias" used in the class.
The same text was to be used this term but copies have not
arrived yet.
For this reason, instructors are asking former Comp.
112 students who still have their text and would be willing
to sell it to contact the English Dept. office.

LANE CAGERS LCC completed a successful pre-conference basketball sche=-
TOP NCC dule, scoring its fourth straight non-league victory, 73-54
over Northwest Christian College last night. The Titans,
4.0 on the year, open their Oregon Community College Athletic
Association schedule Friday night facing Central Oregon
Community College at Bend.
Lane led all the way against visiting Northwest Christian,
sparked by the scoring of Terry Manthley who netted 20
points. LCC scoring and rebounding leader Willie Jones
was somewhat below his seasonal average, totaling only
10 points.
The win was the second over NCC this season for Lane.
Coach Irv Roth's squad earlier defeated the Crusaders 78-66
in LCC's opening game,

LCC FEATURE

DISTRIBUTED TODAY A 16-page tabloid describing LCC, "A Special Kind of Place,"
will be circulated today by the Emerald Empire Reminder,
The special Lane feature was written by Larry Romine,
information-publications director.

NIXON INTERVIEW President Nixon's conversation with the press Monday

TAPED BY IRS night was taped and is now available from the Information
Retrieval System.

SKIS FOR SALE TO SELL: Skis--sabre wood, cable binding, safety straps,

$20. Contact Doris Norman, ext. 234 or 746-5851 after 5 p.m.
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Pub. by Vicki Channer, editor.
Deadline for news items is 3 p.m,
all ext, 223, JANUARY 14, 1970

Tickets ara on ssle for'The Medium", a contemporary opera by Gian Carlo Menotti.
Six performances are scheduied; Jan. 29, 230,31 and Feb., 5,6,7. Thursday night
tickets are $1.50 and Friday and Baturday tickets arxe $2. Curtain time is 8 p.m.
in the Forum Theatre on campus. Tickets may be purchased from Wendy Westfall,
information receptionist, on the first floor of the Administration Bldg, or by
mail order sent to "The Medium", Box Office, LCC, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene.

Two visitors from the Department of Health, Education & Welfare will be on campus
teday touring LCC's nursing facilities anu talking with Department Chairman
Mary Fiorentino and her staff. Dorothy Reese and William Matjan from the Div-
ision of Educational Research Facilities will talk with a large representation
of persons irom all areas of the Nursing D=partment.

John Dellenback, U.8. Congressman from Oregon's Fourth District, will be at LCC Friday,
Jan. 16 £mr a flag presentation c:remony. Dellenback will pregent Student Senate
representatives with a flag which has flown from the top of the capitol building
at & 3 p.m. meeting in the Board Room of the Administration Building All staff
and students are invited,

Total registration of voters at tlie booths on campus was 157. Students and faculty
registered in order to gualify for voting ir the upcoming serial election.
Students were registered by rwo Student Senate mempers Gordon Groat and Steven
Pickering and by secretaries in the Student Senate office.

Anyone who likes to sing can tske an adult choral class Tuesday evenings at 7:30 p.m.
in the basement of the Center Bldg. No tryouts arc necessary. The class is
offered for one credit hour of college transfer credit for $6.50 tuition or free
to interested adults without college credit.

The newly pared President's Cabi-et met yesterday for the first time. Business was
speedier with adjournment before noon. Members includes Bob Pickering, president
Lew Case, dean of instructicn; Bud Hakanson, dean of students; Bert Dotson,
administrative mssistapct to the President; one associate dean, yet undecided;
John Howard, depurtment chaivman of language arts; Jed Merrill, staff association
president; and Dave Spriggs, president of the associated student body.

The Board meeting is this evening at 7 p.m. in the Board Room, second floor of the
Administration Bldg. On the agenda is a presentation to William Brsitow, con-
struction reports, appointment of election boards, the budget calendar, and
staff reports on the serial levy, the alumni association, Columbia Pictures,
and Senate Bill 44

ROAP~tv will continue it call-in program, sponsored by the Oregon State Bar Associa-
tion, called Legally Speaking when you ask the experts the questioms. This
evening at 8;30 p.m. on Chaonel 7 the panel will discuss. patents, trademarks
and copyrights. Switehboards will be open for questions any time after 7:30 p.m.
Call 342-141].

Lane Basketball team triumped over their vivals last night 79-75. They tiraveled to
Umpjua Community College for the game. The witans next game is Friday, Jan. 16
against Clackamas Comounity College at 8 p.m. in the LCC gym.



JANUARY 15, 1970

"Making the extra effort", a film showing the most exciting moments in R.C.
Owensfootball career, is the highlight of the professional football
player's speech today. Owens will address staff and students at 11:30
a.m. in room 301 Forum Bldg.Ownes was Rookie of the Year with the USers
in 1957. While he played for the W49ers R.C. worked out the famous
"alley-oop" pass play with his teammate Y.A, Tittle.

The Lane County Labor Council went on record Tuesday night as supporting a
$1.5 million five-year serial levy for Lane, according to Lyle Swet-

land, director of development. President Bob Pickering also attend-
ed the meeting.

The Executive Committee of the Staff Association will meet Friday noon in the
Executive diningroom, room 124 of the LRC Bldg, All staff members are
requested to attend or send a representative in their place.

Chicano Literature: "Someone" from LCC's staff requested information regard-
ing Mexican-American literature from the U of 0 library. This informa-
tion has been forwarded to Del Hatheson, reference librarian, at ext.,
213, ‘

First class business reply envelopes for surveys of 20 or more can be ordered
through the warehouse next week. The envelopes will bepaid for through
each department's budget. Departments will be charged 8¢ for each envel-
ope returned. Hence the necessity of each department recording their mail-
ing number on all the return envelopes.

A Student Senate Committee is organizing a door-to-door contact of hopefully
10,000 people through nearly 800 active alumni for promction of the
serial levy election. This student committee has ordered metal tabs en~
couraging "Support LCC", which will be distributed a week before the elec-
tion. '

A letter from the Staff Association President Jed Merrill will be distributed
to the stagf, asking verbal support of the serial levyfrom staff mem-
S

bers fri®P9% and neighbors. Faculty will be requested to inform students
of the need to vote at the beginning of each class period.

Faculty and students who will be out of town the day of the election may vote
by absentee ballotin the Feb. 10 serial levy. Ballots are available in
the Business office. They must be returned by 5 p.m. the day of the
election.

President Richard Nixon has sent the Student Senate a thank you note for their
letter supporting the service men in Vietnam.

Student Health Services is seeking a student with a First Aid card who will

work as a part-time aSSiStant to Blene'GoidsmEth 20 hours a week, The
pay is $2 per hour.
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The ceremonious presentation of a U.S. flag to Lane's Student Senate brings
John Dellenback, U.S. Congressman from Oregon's Fourth District, to
the campus this afternoon. The flag, which has flown from the top of
the Capitol Bldg, will change hands at 3 P.m. in the Board Room, second
floor of the Administration Bldg. Everyone is invited.

Incoming traffic from the south entrance of the west lot will be one-way
starting Monday morning. Movement through this access will be one-way
between the hours of 6-10 a.m., resuming a two-way flow at 10 a.m. and
into the evening hours. Signs explaining traffic movement will be posted.
A map and information sheet is available at the information desk, first
floor of the Administration Bldg.

Andre Kole, a professional magician for the past twenty years, has a special
interest in the supernatural and will be dealing with the sub jects of
E.S.P., Witchcraft and some startling illusions at hisg pPresentation on
campus, Monday, Jan. 19. His appearance will be at noon in the gym lobby.
Admission is free. The program is sponsored by the Campus Crusade for
Christ.

First class business reply envelopes will not be available for order from the
warehouse for another two or three weeks, according to Purchasing Agent
Pat Grant.

Another interdepartmental discussion between the President,Bob Pickering,and
faculty representatives from each department is scheduled For today
from 1-3 p.m. Attendance is voluntary, although maximum participation
is being encouraged. The group will meet informally in the lounge area
on the north end of the top floor of the Center Bldg.

What is more dictionary than Wordsworth? Hear some different opinions from
poet Dersl, today at noon, room 401 in the Center Bldg.

Architects' sketches of the future classroom and lab building and the addition
to Machine Technology are on display near the switchboard, first floor
of the Administration Bldg. If things go favorably, the classroom-lab
building should begin construction in late May and the addition to Machine
Technology in mid June, according to Bill Cox, superintendent of college
facilities.

Student Gary Grace was appointed Acting Torch editor following the resignation
of Nita Sanders. The Media Commission selected Grace, last term's Torch
production manager, at their Jan. 13 meeting. Grace will serve as Acting
editor until the end of Winter term, at which time the Media Commission
will consider applications for next year's editorship.

BIRTHDAY GREETINGS to PAUL ARMSTRONG, professor of Language Arts, Jan. 15;
LELAND HUNT, custodian, Jan. 15; PATRICK GRANT, purchasing agent, Jan. 16;
and WILLIAM MANSELL, controler, Jan. 16.
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Additional news from the Office of Informa-
Ex RA ' tion & Publications, Vicki Channer, editor.
I Ext. 2235
SR ke SRR L e e el
JANUARY 16, 1970

LCC Board member Bob Mention appeared on KEZI news and Bert Dotson, administra-
tive assistant to the President, was on KVAL last night to review action
taken at the Wednesday, Jan. 14 Board meeting.

Bud Proctor, Coordinator for Adult Education, spoke to the Junction City PTA
last evening regarding the serial election.

The College's December financial report is highly favorable, according to Business
Manager Bill Watkins. "At the halfway mark budgetary expenditures of the
General Fund are at the 43 per cent level."

Dick Eno is working a split shift for three months. He operates as a part-time
placement director and a part-time instructor for the Business Education
Department.

The Eugene Junior Chamber of Commerce has invited President Bob Pickering to
serve as a judge for the Distinguished Citizen Award.

LCC's rally squad, six girls and two guys, are selling support buttons for the
Titan basketball team. The buttons, which sell for a quarter, will help
finance rally squad expenses to away games.

Paul Malm, social science professor, attended the first meeting of the Lane County
Salary Advisory Committee Jan. 13. Malm is a lay represemtative to the
committee.

A group of Oregon school administrators are sponsoring a business management panel
on which Business Manager Bill Watkins will represent Oregon community col-
leges. Jan. 19-20 the statewide representatives from all levels of educa-
tion, elementary school through higher education, will talk about program
planning and business systems at their meeting in Portland.

"Plain Vanilla With A New Flavor", an LP record sung, written and arranged by two
brothers Casey Fast, an LCC math professor, and Marce Fast, is being released
soon. The album is a collection of religious pop, folk music. Interested
faculty can sample the songs on the dial retrieval system or buy a copy of
the LP from Casey for $4.98.

A trip to Boston to the annual Conference of the American Association for the
Advancement of Science filled the holiday plans of Biology professor Richard
Fraga. Fraga heard astronaut Buzz Aldrin talk about space exploration plans
after Apollo, viewed a film of a scientific expedition down the Grand Canyon
and listened to Richard Hardbeck, a U.S. official from the Department of
Education, criticize government financing of education.

Lane has received one-third of the monies granted by the State to institutions
of higher education through Senate Bill 144 for Improvement of Undergraduate
Instruction, totaling $106,707.45. $88,768. was awarded to a communications
skills project, which is a cooperative venture with Teaching Research of
Monmouth. Evan Alford, professor of Language Arts is the local director.
$17,939.45 was given to a physical science project, directed by science pro-
fessor Mike Mitchel]. Four year institutions received $148,000, community col-
leges $143,000. $410,000 remains to be distributed by the April 1 deadline.
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"America's l2ading illusionist", Andre Kole, will present "From Fantasy to Reality",
demonstcations of E,.S.P,, Witchecraft and the supernatural at noon in the
gym loboy. Kole, a professional magician for the past 20 years, has appeared
on the 3d Sullivan show and preformed in 43 countries. Admission is fee
to the afternoon show.

National Advisory Council members now total 18, with the most recent acceptance
from R... Owens, National Public Relations Secretary for J.C. Penney Company,
Burlingame, Calif. Other newly appointed members include: Mr. William
DeWeese, vice-president of marketing for Esco Corporation, producers of
timber and industrial equipment in Portland; Mr. William Frantzich, an oral
surgeon from Wayzata, Minn.; Mr. Donald Griswold, secretary and general coun=-
sel for Omark Industries, Inc. of Portland; and Mr. William G. Harley, pre-
sident >f the National Association of Educational Broadcasters of Washington
TGS

The campus will be hearing informational spots about the serial levy on KLCC radio
for the next three weeks. 1In addition a KLCC call-in program is scheduled
Jan. 21, Wednesday, featuring Bill Watkins, business manager, who will answer
questicias about the college in general and the serial levy.

Jan. 29, Thu:sday, is opening night for "The Medium'', a contemporary play by Gian
Carlo Menotti. Tickets are $1.50 for the Thursday night show and $2 for
Friday and Saturday night tickets. '"The Medium', directed by Edward Ragozzino
chairman of performing arts, will make six performances, Jan. 29,30,31 and
Feb. 5,3,7. Reservations can be made by mail, with a self-addressed envelope
to "The Medium'" Box Office, LCC, 4000 E. 30th Ave., Eugene, and a check
payable to LCC. Or tickets can be purchased at the Information Desk on the
first floor of the Administration Bldg.

A pint given is a pint earned. LCC's Blood Donor Club needs a transfusion. Staff
members can borrow from the LCC account, free of charge, when there is blood
to give. Right now the account is at a new low. Staff members can help by
contacting Sharon Shorey, ext. 382 for an appointment to give a pint on Jan. 26.
The Bloodmobile will be on campus that day from 1-4 p.m.

WAY BACK WHEW: The old-time plumber was concerned about coffee breaks, feather-
bedding and other production interruptions. '"When I was an apprentice, we
used to lay the first two lengths of pipe-- then the boss would turn the water
on and we'd have to stay ahead of it."

Clippings of Register Guard feature stories on LCC's Child Care Center have found
their way into the Congressional Record, according to John Dellenback, Congress-
man from the Fourth District. "The program struck me as so promising that,
as you' .l note from the enclosed copy, I decided to insert the article in the
Congressional Record to draw attention to one more service which community
colleges can perform."

LCC's basketball team is now tied from second in the League with a nine win, one
loss( to Southwestern Oregon Community College), according to Titan coach
Mel Krause. The titans won both their weekend games with an 84-64 triumph
Friday, Jan. 16 against Clackamas and a 98-83 win over Clatsop, Saturday.
Tomorrow the Titans will leave for Portland and a game with Judson Baptisl.
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LCC staff and their friends are invited to enjoy dinner and the theatre at a
special premiere performance of the opera, '"The Medium'" Jan. 28, Wednes-
day evening.Curtain time is 7:30 p.m. for the 70 minute show, which will be
followed by steak dinner served in the restaurant area. Cost of the even-
ing's entertainment is $3.75 per person. Tickets may be picked up from
the Information desk, first floor of the Administration Bldg, or by mailing
a check and a self-addressed envelope to "The Medium'" Box Office, LCC, 4000
E. 30th Ave., Eugene. Admission will be limited to 325 staff anf friends.

A lecturer from the national Society of Students of Transcendental Meditation
will give his introductory lecture on transcendental meditation,as taught
by Maharishi Mahesh-Yogi, Thursday, Jan. 22 at 3 p.m. in Forum Bldg, 309.
The lecture discusses the natural, spontaneous technique of meditation
which allows the individual to expand his mind and improve his life. The
lecture is open to all staff anf students.

A panel of three student reporters will question Bill Watkins, business manager,
on the KLCC '"call-in" program scheduled for Jan. 21, Wednesday, at 7 p.m.
The community is invited to call in any questions they might have about
the LCC budget and financing. Watkins will also answer questions concern-
ing the serial levy. KLCC is located at 90.3 mecs on the FM dial. Telephone
lines will be open at 7 p.m. Call 747-4501, Ext. 295.

The Media Board has almost finished with the revision of commission policies on
responsibilities and duties of student news media. Karen Lansdowne has been
appointed temporary chairman to fill the position left by vacationing chairman
Pauline Dixon. g

Tomorrow the Mass Communications Department will be hosting a meeting of the Oregon
state Educational Media Council, whose members are appointed by the presidents
of the four year institutions in the state. This meeting is intended to develop
a liason between four year institutions and what community colleges are
doing in the area of communications. Twenty five administrators, staff and
students will discuss 1/ the directien of state educational broadcasting sta-
tions, 2/ the purpose of educational broadcasting, 3/ development of audio-
visual and self-learning equipment. The opening meeting of the group will be
at 9:30 a.m. in the Board room, second floor Administration Bldg.

Dean of Instruction Lew Case is back to work this week after a visit to Wenachee
Valley College. Jan. 4-9 and a bout with the flu bug. The Dean visited the
college as chiefly a consultant on occupational education, which is the area
in which Wenachee is thinking of expanding. Administrators from tbe Universi-
ty of Washington, Teaching Research at Monmouth, and Wenachee's consultants and
architects met a youth camp to set up an immediate 2 year program.

Paul Malm, professor of social science, spoke to the Lions' Club on LCC and the
upcoming Feb. 10 serial levy last night at a dinner in Junction City.

President Bob Pickering will be speaking to the Metro Civic Club Jan. 23, Friday,
on whether or not students should become vocationally oriented in high school.
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TOMORROW (Friday) will begin the one-way traffic situation on the south access
road to the west parking lots. Traffic will be one-way, traveling east,
from 6-10 a.m. daily, coming into the west lots. Signs to this affect are
posted to aid campus motorists.

TODAY begins the weekly RAP sessions for students and staff for Winter Term.
Featured guests are Springfield Police chief Pierce Brooks and LCC law
enforcement prof John McCulloch. The topic is "Police and Minorities."
The RAP is scheduled in Forum 221 at 11:30 a.m. According to sponsor
Art Tegger, language arts prof, future sessions will include LCC policies
and drug use and abuse.

TICKET sales for "The Medium" are beginning to pick up this week according to
Box Office secretary Wendy Westfall. Tickets are still plentiful, how-
ever tickets for opening night (Jan. 29) are going fast.

Tickets for the staff premiere are also available at the Box Office. For
$3.75 staff members and friends can premiere ILCC's first opera and en-
joy a steak dinner in the College Restaurant following the performance.

REPORTS indicate that the 1970-71 College Catalog will be ready for distribution
March 1, according to publications specialist Don Johnson. This is three
weeks behind the original distribution date, but uncontrolled delays put

the book behind. Some galley proofs have already been returned to the
printers.

AGENDA items for today's curriculum committee meeting include the review of
five proposed courses, four in the Performing Arts Department and one in
Social Science. A course revision for Industrial Technology will also be
discussed. Meeting time is 11:30 a.m. in the Board Room.

AN inter-departmental discussion will be held in the northeast lounge area on
the fourth-floor Center from 10 a.m. to noon today. These meetings are
for open discussion between instructional departments on subjects of com-
mon interest.

ON THE sports scene this weekend, the Titan cagers will meet Willamette Univer-—
sity's JVs tomorrow night at 6 p.m. in Salem, and will host Central Oregon
Community College Saturday at 2 p.m. The Titans fell to Judson Baptist in
conference play Jan. 20 bringing their league record to 3-2. LCC's grap-
plers will travel to Southwestern Oregon CC Jan. 23 for a 7 p.m. meet,
while the Titan gymnastics team is hosting the Oregon JVs at 7:30 p.m. in
Titan gym.

COMMING_events include a specialist on American folklore, who will be on campus
Feb.' 3. Watch the daily for further information.
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NEARLY 1,400 paperback books will be on display in the College Bookstore be-
ginning Jan. 26 through Feb. 6. The books, selected especially for
college use, include subject matters in the arts, literature, social
sciences, mathematics, general sciences and education. The wide variety
of materials can be considered for classroom texts or for collateral
reading. Subject-arranged catalogs are available. At the end of the
two-week display, single copies will be for sale at a 25% discount off
the publisher's list price.

HEALTH sServices Coordinator Ellene Goldsmith and Admissions Director Bob
Marshall are in Salem today at a meeting of the Oregon College Health
Services Association at Willamette University. Ellene is secretary
for the nurses section of the association. Agenda items were to in-
clude discussion of Oregon college admissions procedures concerning
physicals, which warrented Marshall's participation in the conference.

1969 W-2 forms for all LCC employees have been prepared by the Business Of-
fice and will be distributed with the January paychecks. Should an
employee need the W-2 prior to Jan. 30, they may be picked up in the
Business Office from Ida Lehman, payroll clerk.

PRESIDENT Pickering will speak to the Eugene Metro-Civic Club at noon today
on whether or not students should be vocationally oriented in high
school. The luncheon is at the Thunderbird Motel.

JACK CARTER presided over the regular meeting of the School Employees of Lane
County Credit Union for the last time as the chairman of the board last
night. He will remain as an active member of the board in the future.

DEAN HAKANSON also relinquished a board chairmanship last evening, presiding
for the last time over a meeting of the Lane County Family Counseling
Service. He too, will remain as an active board member.

RESULTS of a recent visit by two representatives from the Public Health Ser-
vices Division of HEW to the campus is very favorable for LCC nursing
programs. Mrs. Reese and Mr. Matjan, chief administrators from HEW,
toured the nurse training facilities and talked with staff and students
concerning the nursing programs at LCC. Their recommendation to Fund—
ing Specialist Dick Eymann was to apply for curriculum development grants
which could bring LCC additional equipment and 100% financing of staff
time to improve the quality of the Associate Degree Nursing program. They
further commented that Lane's nursing facilities were among the most up-
dated and effective facilities they had toured.
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TICKETS to Wednesday night's premiere of "The Medium" and the steak dinner that
follows are still available at the Information Desk in the Administration
Building. Price for the show and dinner is $3.75 per person. About 200
tickets remain according to Box Office secretary Wendy Westfall. Deadline
for picking up tickets is Wednesday noon.

REPRESENTATIVES from the State Department of Education statistics office were
on campus last Thursday to meet with OCCA Executive Secretary Don Shelton,
presidents of Linn-Benton and Clackamas Community Colleges and President
Pickering to discuss the establishment of a uniform system of reporting
community college enrollments to the State Department for release to news
media and other informative sources. In the past, community college en-
rollments have been sent in according to each college's own methods. This
makes it nearly impossible to make any comparisons between the various
community colleges around the state.

DON'T miss the combined paperback book display in the College Bookstore beginning
today through Feb. 6. The display includes nearly 1,400 books selected es-
pecially for college use on such subjects as literature, mathematics, the
sciences, the arts and others. Following the two-week display single copies
of the books will be on sale at 25% off the publisher's list price.

TOMORROW (Jan. 27) LCC will host the regular meeting of the Oregon School Study
Council, under the direction of Mr. Al Rousseau, secretary for the group.
The council will have lunch in the Food Services area and will take a short
tour of the campus. Members of the council are public school administra-
tors and board members. They are meeting at LCC to learn more about the
role of the comprehensive community college.

FACULTY members interested in attending 1969-70 teacher institutes and seminars
should review the catalogs available in the Staff Association Office on the
second floor of the Administration Building. These books list the various
institutes and seminars available in the United States and give necessary
information for entry.

SPEAK with confidence and knowledge about the approaching serial levy election.
Fact sheets have been distributed to all staff in an attempt to inform
you of what the serial levy is all about. If you would like additional
information or fact sheets contact College-Community Relations, Ext. 332.

PRESIDENT'S Cabinet meets tomorrow morning at 9 a.m. in the Board room. Among
agenda items is a report on the National Advisory Meeting scheduled on
campus Feb. 13, and a progress report on the Feb. 10 serial levy. Also in-
cluded are reports on Instruction, Student Personnel, Business, Student
activities and Staff Association.
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HANDICAPPED FUNDS: Disadvantaged and handicapped students registered in vocational
education programs at Lane are urged to contact the Counseling Office, second
floor of the Center Bldg, before Feb. 1. Because of new funding procedures
Registrar Bob Marshall must identify each student for a total FTE count, in
order to qualify for State monies already budgeted this year. The funds,
five per cent of $77,500, will be distributed according to this FTE. An
additional amount of approximately $71,000 is available for special projects
to aid the disadvantaged and handicapped.

FOLKSINGING SPECIAL: Barre Toelken, a traditionalist in the art of folklore, will
sing and strum ballads from oral tradition in a program at Lane Feb. 3.
Toelken, who is presently an associate professor at the U of 0, has edited a
number of folklore publications and cut several records of ballads. Admis-
sion is free and open to the public. Two shows are scheduled, one at 1l a.m.
and another at 8 p.m., both in Forum 309.

DRUG SERIES: "Why Young People Get Involved With Drugs" is the discussion topic for
the second meeting of "The Answer Is. . .'" a series on drugs. Parents will
get an in-depth look at the local drug scene through this six-week series, co-
sponsored by the YW/YMCA and Lane. The class meets Wednesday, Jan. 28, at
7 p.m. in the YMCA building at 2055 Patterson St. Parents must pay a $2 fee
for materials. No pre-registration is necessary.

SERTAL LEVY: 15,000 brochures on the proposed LCC serial levy will be distributed
to staff and students to use for contacting their friends and neighbors and
encouraging them to vote Feb. 10.

PREMIERE NIGHT-WED: 120 tickets have been sold of the 340 seats available for the
special premiere performance of the opera '"The Medium''. This show is open
to LCC staff and their friends who wish to enjoy a steak dinnmer with the opera's
cast, following the 70 minute production Jan. 28. Curtain time is 7:30 p.m.
Forum Bldg. Cost is $3.75 per person. Tickets may be picked up at the Infor-
mation Desk, first floor Administration Bldg.

VISITORS: Public school administrators and board members are on campus today for
a meeting of the Oregon School Study Council to tour the campus and learn about
the role of community colleges.

RUMORS: Plant services personnel are busy converting last year's snow plow into
an ark.

GIRL FRIDAYS MEET: Sheldon secretaries are hosting 1970's first meeting of the Lane
County Association of Educational Secretaries, Tuesday, Jan. 27, at 7:30 p.m.
200 North Monroe. Lois Price will speak on "Community Involvement & Public Affairs"

SPORTS: LCC's basketball team will try to break their three-time loosing streak,
tonight, when they face Northwest Christian College in the home gym at 7330 p.m.
The Titans lost Friday to Willamette 72-70 and Saturday to Central Oregon 77-68.

POWDER PUFF ACTION: Friday, Jan. 23, the girls' basketball team, under the coaching
of P.E. professor Debbie Daggett, triumped over Lower Columbia 28-16 in a home
game .

BELATED BIRTHDAYS: Edna Jillson, cashier- business office, Jan. 21; Patrick Eaglin,
custodian, Jan. 25; Bill Mullin, professor sociology, Jan. 26; Patrick Fraleigh,
counselor, Jan. 26.
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BLOODMOBILE REPORT: 18 donors gave a pint of blood each to LCC's Blood Bank ac-

count yesterday, when the Bloodmobile was on campus. This brings LCC's ac-
count up to 27 units, which can be used by the students, staff and their Ffami-
lies. LCC has 671 part-time and full-time staff members and 4,700 full-time
students, plus approximately 4,000 part-time students who could benefit from
the availability of LCC's 27 pints.

LCC HOSTS OVA: The Oregon Vocational Association's yearly conference will be at

Lane Feb. 6-7, with nearly 350technical-yocational educators on hand to discuss
the direction of career education. Congressman Wendell Wyatt, Leonard Kunzman
of the State Board of Education, and Amo DeBernardis, president of Portland
Community College are the featured speakers.

SENATE BILL l44: Slightly more than $400,000 of the original appropriation for

Senate Bill 144 remains to be distributed in project grants. Dr. Robert Peck

of the Educational Coordinating Council will meet with interested staff

regarding proposals previously submitted, re-submission of proposals and new
proposals, tomorrow Jan. 29. Staff members are invited to attend either of the
two half-hour sessions with Dr. Peck at 10 a.m. or 1 p.m. in the Board Room,
second floor, Administration Bldg. 1Individuals can reserve Separate conferences
with Dr. Peck by contacting Lisl Fenner, ext. 337.

STUDENT HONORS: The youngest member, 23 years old, in the history of Lane County's

HTHE

American Red Cross is David Meyn, a Psychology major at LCC who was recently
appointed a board member of the Lane County Chapter. Meyn is a second year
student who competed with graduate students from the U of O to win the appoint-
ment. He will be involved with the board on a decision making basis, rather than
a volunteer working position. The group selected Meyn to reflect student at-
titudes and thinking as a representative of youth interest.

MEDIUM'": 200 tickets are looking for last minute buyers who want to attend
the staff premiere opening of the opera,'"The Medium! and eat a steak dinner.
Tickets must be picked up by no later than 12 noon, today. Cost of an evening's
entertainment is $3.75 per person. Curtain time is 7:30 p.m. in the Forum Bldg.
Tickets are at the Information Desk, first floor of the Administration Bldg.

FELLOWSHIP OPEN: The competition is now open for classroom teachers wishing to apply

1'ITH:E

for a Hilda Maehling Fellowship, administered by the National Education Associa-
tion. The awards are given annually to teachers who present evidence of pro-
fessional preparation, successful teaching experience, outstanding service and
leadership and who wish to carry out projects to improve professional tech-
niques and advance professional association work. Teachers can contact the
Hilda Maehling Fellowships, Association of Classroom Teachers, National Educa-
tion Association, 1201 lé6th Street N.W., Washington D.C. 20036.

ANSWER IS. . .'",a series on drugs designed to give parents an in-depth look

at the local drug scene, holds it second meeting tonight at 7 p.m. at the YMCA
Bldg. on 2055 Patterson St. Parents pay a $2 fee for materials. No pre-regis-
tration is necessary.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY: Trisha Hamer, secretary to the Audio-Visual and Instructional Mater-

ials Department, Jan. 28; and Joyce Hops, professor of psychology, Jan. 28.
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OUT-OF-STATE INCREASE: Under consideration by the Cabinet is a recommendation to
increase out-of-state tuition to bring this fee up to the $469 per term sct by
the State System of Higher Education. According to Bert Dotson, Administrative
Assistant to the President, approval of this $139 increase would need Board
concensus, if the Administration makes the recommendation. The College doesn't
receive federal or state reimbursement for out-of-state students. Limited en-
rollments at the U of O may lead to an influx of out-of-state, college transfer
students who could upset the voc-tech-college transfer balance at Lane.

FACULTY WORK-LOAD: A study on space utilization and faculty work-load has been given
top priority so that administrators can fit the work-load into a realistic
budget. The space utilization study is being done partially by the Department
of Data Processing and partially by the Office of Institutional Research.
Figures from departments escalating the operational costs and reflecting the
implementation of the faculty work-load appear too general. The space utiliza-
tion study will lead to a closer examination of escalation in terms of a
practical budget. Department budgets reflect a difference in projected FTE,
some say 18 per cent, others 36 per cent.

SENATE BILL 144: Dr. Robert Peck of the Educational Coordinating Council will meet
with interested staff regarding new proposals for Senate Bill 144 monies, today.
He will talk with staff members at either of two half-hour sessions, at L0 a.m.
or 1 p.m. in the Board Room, second floor, Administration Bldg. Twenty minute
private conferences can be reserved with Dr. Peck by calling Lisl Fennexr, ext.
e

RARE PHOTOS: On-the-spot Cival War pictures taken by Mathew Brady, one of the pione-
ers of American photography, will be on display in the LCC library starting
today. The collection of enlarged photographs, brought to LCC by Sam Blackwell,
photography instructor, is made from original glass plates over one hundred
years old. Brady's pictures record the history of actual wartime conditions
in the trenches and on the battlefields.

INDEPARTMENTAL RAP: Faculty members and department representatives are invited to
meet with the President to discuss College policies and happenings on campus
tomorrow, Jan. 30 at 3 p.m. in the north end of the fourth floor of the Center
Bldg.

COMMUNITY SERVICES-LCC & U of O: U of O staff members from the School of Community
Services & Public Affairs and LCC staff met to discuss a cooperative planning
of programs with similar goals, yesterday. The two schools will be working
closely to improve the flow of students between curriculums.

DERSL: Poetry readings by Don Russell will be at noon today in room 401 of the Center
Bldg.

SERIAL LEVY SPEAKERS: Lyle Swetland, director of development, traveled to Harris-
burg to speak with the local chapter of the Oregon Education Association yester-
day, in regards to the favorable passage of the Feb. 10 serial levy.

SPORTS ACTION: LCC versus Portland Community College in a gymnastics meet at 7:30
p.m. in the gym on campus, tonight.



The Daily is an LCC staff publication produced through
the Office of Information & Publications by Vicki
Channer, editor. To submit news items call ext. 223.
HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES: Norman Delue, speech professor, JANUARY 30, 1970
Jan. 30; Mary Fiorentino, director of nursing, Jan. 30;

Velma Small, textbook manager-bookstore, Jan. 30.

PROFESSIONAL LEAVE: An SPPC policy on professional leave of absence, which sees
a leave as a privilege which staff are eligible for but not necessarily en-
titled to, is being reviewed by Cabinet. The policy suggests that in order to
increase his knowledge and skills an LCC staff member can become eligible
for a maximum of three quarters, one academic year, leave. He will receive
2/3 of his regular salary for the period of the leave, after he has qualified
by three years of full-time employment and has been selected by a committee
screening applicants. According to the present proposal, the maximum number
of leaves granted 1in one quarter will be 10 per cent of the total eligible
staff members. Administrators are considering the financial implications of
this.

INSURANCE BENEFITS: Specialists in group insurance are making applications to the
insurance committee to serve as agents of record for LCC. The committee will
review current accounts of each specialist and then select the best possible
agent. Rick Fraga, insurance committee chairman, reports that the plan will
probably be worked out by the end of Winter term.

"YOUR OWN THING": Tryouts for a rock musical,interpreting Shakespeare's'Twelfth
Night", begin Monday, Feb. 2, at 7:30 p.m. in Forum Bldg.room 30l. LCC stud-
ents who are interested in being cast members must attend this rehearsal.
They must also bring their own singing material. "Your Own Thing", which
received the Tony Award for the best musical of 1968, opens May l as the last
production of the LCC theatre season.

COURSE APPROVALS: Courses newly approved by the Curriculum Committee include
Elements of Acting, Theatre Make-up, Chamber Ensemble, Appreciation of Drama,
Elementary Ethics, and revision of a course in Logging Planning.

TAX FORM 1040: Copies of the Federal Income Tax form 1040 and instructions can be
picked up at the Business Office.

LOTS OF WORDS: 1400 paperback books are on display in the Bookstore until Feb. 6.
Staff and students are encouraged to look over wide variety of reading material,
which they may want to add to their classes for textbook study or to their
personal library. Beginning Feb. 9 single copies will be on sale for a 25 per
cent discount from the publisher's list price.

FACULTY RAP: Today from 3-5p.m. the President,Bob Pickering,will meet informally
with interested faculty and department representatives in the north end lounge
arca of the fourth floor, Center Bldg. These discussion sessions are scheduled
weekly to encourage an exchange of ideas and better communication between the
President and staff, ;

LCC THEATRE: Tickets are still available for every performance of '"The Medium",
Jan. 30, 31 and Feb. &4, 5 and 6. Tickets are $1.50 for the Thursday night
performance and $2 for Friday and Saturday nights. Curtain time is 8 p.m.
in the Forum Bldg. Reservations can be made by calling the Information Desk
first floor of the Administration Bldg.

OREGON GREAT DECISIONS: Discussions of foreign policy by statewide political leaders
will be covered in the Forum Section of Sunday, Feb. 1, Qregonian , and by
KATU-TV Sunday afternoons at 2:30 p.m. on a "Youth and World Affairs" program.



